Town of Hartford

Road Committee 

 

MINUTES
 

October 13, 2015 

Town Hall – 7:00 p.m.

 

 MINUTES

 The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m.   Members present were: Harley Swanson, Chairman, Barry Langer, serving as Acting Secretary, and Daniel Maddox,. Gregory Jones.  Leslie Boness, John (Jack) Plumley, David Bowen, Alan (Bim) McNeil, Road Commissioner, and the Board of Selectmen representative were absent. 

Review and Approval of Prior Minutes
The approval of prior minutes was deferred until the next meeting.

Discussion of Business

Dan suggested chairman Harley Swanson and the Selectmen need to develop improved communication regarding Hartford's Town Road 1 and 5 year plans. Barry suggested that all of the Selectmen's communication with both the Road Committee and the Road Commissioner should be in written form to allow for improved record keeping. 

The committee discussed and agreed that the Harley should suggest to the Selectmen that their agenda should contain separate items for (1) a Road Committee Report and (2) the Road Commissioner report.

The committee discussed the Special Projects fund for next year's budget recommendation. One suggestion was that the Town should consider an Emergency Fund reserve for extreme situations and a separate future road repair reserve fund. The thought was that the extreme situation should require a quorum of the Road Committee to recommend that the Selectmen use the emergency fund for emergency repair. An example of that type of repair would include a storm washout or landslide.

It was mentioned that the State sets 11/15 as the deadline for laying a base coat of asphalt and 10/15 for laying a surface coat. With that being the case, it does not appear that the paving of Gurney Hill, Stetson Road, and Old Route 140, will be completed in time to meet the state requirements.

Adjournment. 
Daniel Maddox made a motion, seconded by Barry Langer, to adjourn the meeting at 8:19 PM. The motion passed unanimously.  The next meeting will be October 27, 2015 at 7:00 PM
Respectfully submitted,

Barry Langer 
Acting Secretary

